
 
 

 
 

Your Excellency Harish Gupta, Director General, 
Your Excellency Mukesh Sharma, Secretary General, 

Asian Regional Institute of Juche Idea 
 
In behalf of all Mongolian Juche soldiers and members of Juson Association, I 

extend the cordial congratulations to Director General, Secretary General and all Juche 
soldiers of all Asia, consolidated under the victorious banner of the ARIJI, celebrating the 
40 years of tireless efforts and triumphant successes. 

 
In these days of grave danger of the worldwide pandemic Covid-19, which can 

only be named as a biological warfare-like condition, we continuously find many fruitful 
lessons from the DPRK, where the Korean people has effectively united against the 
pandemic and keeps prosperous economy regardless the imperialist economic sanction 
under the glorious red banner of human centered principle of Juche idea and wise 
guidance of Great Leader Kim Jong Un. We all see the fact that Juche idea of national 
independence and self-reliance prevails over disastrous imperialist policy of the western 
countries, which indeed completely failed to respond to the global pandemic and resulted 
the internal political polarization, social unrest and economic bankruptcy, in short, a 
system collapse. 

 
We, the Juche soldiers of Mongolia, wish all members of ARIJI and their families 

strong health, good heart and mutual kindness to overcome the severe pandemic and 
believe that the day to safely meet all of you with warm big hug is close enough. 
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